WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

16 March 2020
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	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted
Before the start of the F&GP meeting, the Planning Committee stayed for a brief meeting regarding the Coronavirus situation. All councillors have been emailed the current advice from South Gloucestershire Council, the government and the NALC (National Association of Local Councils).
The latest advice is for people over 70 to stay at home where possible, so it is likely future council meetings will be affected. In order to be quorate 6 people are required for a full council meeting and 4 for planning and finance meetings. Our Standing Orders advise the Parish Council needs to have 4 statutory meetings a year, one of those being in May, so if absolutely necessary meetings do not have to be held every month. It is anticipated an update may be received from South Gloucestershire Council regarding possible changes to the statutory planning procedure. Daily updates are now also being given by the Prime Minister.
It was suggested a full list of names and addresses of everyone attending the Greenfield Centre should be kept so that if any cases arise everyone can be traced. Some groups that use the Greenfield Centre have already cancelled for the foreseeable future. The Parish Council has a duty of care to ensure to ensure the safety of its tenants, renters and staff as far as it is possible.
It is encouraging to see the community spirit in the Parish with Facebook groups organising help for more vulnerable and at risk residents.  

It was agreed any up to date information will be communicated to councillors as soon as possible through the Chairman and the office. Should any immediate decisions be required and a meeting has not been held, the Chairman in conjunction with the vice chairs would have the authority to determine an outcome, with input from other councillors by email.     
In attendance for F&G Meeting: Cllrs. Jones, Jenkins, Dyer and Collins. 
Apologies for absence – Cllrs. Hemmings and Labuschagne
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.
49.03/20 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 17 February 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 
The minutes were approved and all the items on the Clerk’s report noted.
Matters Arising

A meeting has been arranged with South Gloucestershire Council on 24th March at 2.30pm to discuss the resurfacing of the car park at Hambrook Common.

As previously agreed, tree surveys have been carried out at Newleaze, Bradley Brook and Monks Pool. 

Bradley Brook – An advice to clear some blackthorn off the path

Newleaze – No issues except to be vigilant for Ash die back

Monks Pool - 3 Poplar trees recommended for removal. A willow to be re-pollarded and a Picus survey required for an old oak tree. 

Woodsmoke are giving a quote for the required work, and other quotes will also be obtained.
Last year Frome Valley was given a 3 year rolling contract for the works to cut the highways and Commons. This was done on the basis of an annual price increase in accordance with RPI. It was confirmed for the coming year the increase would be 2.7%.

The Parish Council van has been MOT’d and has had a small service. No problems were found. The tax and insurance are due at the beginning of April.

The Winterbourne Neighbourhood Watch has arranged for the money in their bank account, £79.20, to be paid to the Parish Council in order to wind up their accounts. A notice has been placed on Facebook and our website to find out if anyone would like to take this over but no one has expressed any interest. There are signs in the area which will need to be removed by our handyman. 
There was an incident last week in Park Avenue where a resident collapsed and the people helping him came into our building to see if we had a defibrillator.  It was recommended that one should be bought to be sited outside of the building. 

The estimated cost for this will be around £1125 excluding vat, plus the fitting cost. To be referred to full Council for approval.  
A letter of thanks has been received from Frenchay Parish Church in respect of the recent grant of £1500 and also from Brian Serjent for the condolence card that was sent to him.
It was decided that due to the current situation with the Coronavirus, any potential plans for VE Day are on hold.
50.03/20 – Grant Applications  
The following grants were recommended on the basis that the events take place:

Winterbourne Down Society - £200

Winterbourne Down Carnival - £200

51.03/20 – Reports from Task Groups
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field

The pond in the nature reserve on the Frenchay Hospital land was very full but has now emptied which reinforces the need for a proper liner to be put in. The issues with the walls have still not been resolved either which means Certificate  A which will enable the land transfer to be completed, cannot go ahead. Cllr Watkins has been unable to ascertain why the length of wall along Malmains Drive which was to be rebuilt is no longer scheduled to be done. Cllr Jones will try to find out from South Gloucestershire Council.

Cllr. Kembery requested a further meeting with Julian Wilson to be set up regarding the Huntercombe Group renting the space from us for car parking. Clerk will arrange. It appears the site for the new school is being prepared for building so this will further limit BIRU parking options.

We are waiting for a further quote for the removal of the tree stumps by the Village Hall wall and Clerk will remind the contractor.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
Cllr Climmer went to the AGM of the Frome Vale Angling Club and they have recommended A E Fisheries who will do a site visit to the pond and survey it to supply and distribute Siltex in the duck pond. Members were in agreement with this and he will contact them to organise it.
Cllr Brain advised there is constantly a great deal of rubbish by the traveller site on Old Gloucester Road down to Trench Lane which he has reported to South Gloucestershire Council and asked Cllr Labuschagne to chase up.

Cllr Dyer commented there is also always a lot of litter in the lay by from the M32 to Hambrook and South Gloucestershire Council has agreed to put in some bigger bins there.
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down 
Nothing to report
Hambrook and Whiteshill
The traffic lights on the Bristol Road close to the White Horse pub which have been causing chaos should be removed soon as the wall which collapsed onto the road has been made safe.

Cllrs Climmer and Kembery have surveyed the area of the Small Common at Hambrook where the Winterbourne Environmental Group would like to install a wild flower bed and a small natural play area. Their thoughts were that a space could be cleared in the small copse at the Moorend Road end of the common which could be ideal for the play area. The wild flower meadow will then be planned for the middle of the Small Common. Members present were in agreement with this. Other members of the council are to be emailed to ensure they have no objections so that the Environmental Group can be updated with the decision without incurring more delay.   
Greenfield Centre

The gentleman who opens and closes the toilets in Flaxpits Lane for us has given notice. It was suggested that someone in the Post Office might be willing to take this over and Cllr Brain will contact them to see if this is a possibility. Our caretaker has also offered to close them if we are unable to find anyone else to take over the position.

It was previously discussed that the staging for the Hall in the Greenfield Centre should be replaced as the existing staging is very old, heavy and shabby. Members were shown couple of options and agreed to recommend this to full council. Estimates have been received for £1922.00/£1714.00 excluding vat depending on the required height which needs to be decided.

52.03/20 – A.O.B.
Cllr. Climmer suggested it might be better for the hand sanitisers in the toilets to be situated in more obvious positions but it was felt they are already easily available to everyone.
Meeting concluded 8.20pm 
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